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The Board noted the Audit Findings Report and the draft minute of the Group Audit 
Committee meeting of 13 November 2023.   GW confirmed that the changes discussed by 
the Committee in regard to the pension note and revised audit fees had been incorporated 
in the Annual Report and Accounts. 
 
The Board confirmed satisfaction that disclosure requirements had been met and there 
were no subsequent, post balance sheet events that required to be disclosed.   
 
The Board approved the Annual Report and Accounts 2022-23 and authorised their 
signature by IR and PR. 
 
The Board noted the Letter of Representation and was advised that since the review by the 
Group Audit Committee an update to the statement on related parties had been 
incorporated.  The Board approved the Letter of Representation and authorised PR to sign 
on its behalf.   
 
The Board further noted and approved the Letter of Support confirming its continued 
support for its subsidiary, SFT Investments Ltd, and authorised PR to sign the letter on its 
behalf. 
 
The Board acknowledged that the first year with the new external auditors appointed by 
Audit Scotland under the SFT Framework Agreement had presented challenges and costs 
had significantly increased .  GW noted that he has offered support to CW in any follow up 
with Audit Scotland.  The Board noted its appreciation of the work carried out by the SFT 
team and asked that their thanks be extended to staff. 
 
IR further thanked the Group Audit Committee for its continued work on behalf of the 
Board. 
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There was no further business. 
 

 




